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(Continued) 

 
And that can be uncomfortable at 

times because it means a shift in our human 

thinking. Life no longer is about me, but 

about others. It means that my way of doing 

things will be disrupted so that God’s will 

can be accomplished. It’s difficult at times, 

but it’s part of the adoption process. 

During the transitional pastorate 

relationship, you will see and feel many 

changes. Some are going to be very 

comforting; others very disruptive to the 

current state of affairs. My prayer though is 

that as a family of faith at Providence we 

would be able to discern our will from God’s 

and seek his kingdom first so that all who 

enter our doors find a place at the table of our 

Lord and will be able to “praise his glorious 

grace”! 

To the Lord alone be the glory, 

Pastor Nadia 

                                            
 

 

 

 

 

CHURCH OFFICE 
 

 
 

Pastor’s Office Hours 

Monday thru Thursday, 9:00 am – 

 12:00 pm and by appointment.  

Office phone number is 919-894-4063. 

If you would like to reach Rev. Nadia 

Stropich after office hours, please call 
 937-903-9487. 

 
 
 

From the Pastor’s Study… 
   

“Yes, but who are your people?” 

As a missionary in Kazakhstan I knew from the 

tone of the conversation, that while I understood the 

Russian language being spoken, I was missing the question 

being asked. “My people???” “What she is asking is, who 

are your people—what nationality is your family? Yes, 

you are an American, but who are you?” My friend 

translated. “OH! I’m German on my mother’s side and 

Swedish on my Father’s!” I replied. 

Knowing where we come from often helps us to 

understand where we are going. As Christians the world 

asks us, “Who are you?” But the question should be 

phrased, “Whose are you?” 

Paul, in his letter to the Ephesians writes, “In love 

[God] predestined us for adoption to son ship through 

Jesus Christ, in accordance with is pleasure and will—to 

the praise of his glorious grace, which he has freely given 

us in the One he loves.” (Ephesians 1:5-6) And we read 

this and those who profess themselves as Christians get 

excited—as we should—God has adopted us. 

But the problem that many of us face is that we 

forget why God adopted us. Yes, it was because he loved 

us, but it was also because he had a job for us to do. In the 

Roman legal system a son was adopted so that the adoptive 

Father’s legacy might continue on; not the sole benefit of 

the child. Paul states that we were adopted according to 

God’s pleasure and will, which is “to the praise of his 

glorious grace” which he has given freely to us. 

Jesus, in his last command to the disciples lay out 

God’s pleasure and will in what we now know as the Great 

Commission, Matthew 28:18-20, “All authority in heaven 

and on earth has been given to me. Therefore go and make 

disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the 

Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching 

them to obey everything I have commanded you. And 

surely I am with you always, to the very end of the age.” In 

these words of Jesus we are told that God wants his legacy 

to be continued through his children. In order for “the 

praise of his glorious grace” to be given, we need to 

proclaim who God is and what that grace is all about.  
 

Cont’d on Page 2 
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EPC Q&A: 
 

“What is the EPC stance on women in ministry and what’s the biblical support?” 
 

The EPC motto is: “In essentials, unity; in non-essentials, liberty and in all things 

charity.” The EPC holds only seven essentials.1 This means that there are numerous “non-

essential”; issues which we will debate but we’re not going to legislate into polity and doctrinal 

practice. Some of these subjects are: charismatic gifts, infant baptism, and women’s ordination as 

Ruling and Teaching Elders. The reason for this is because “neither position is essential to the 

existence of the church. Since people of good faith who equally love the Lord and hold to the 

infallibility of Scripture differ on this issue, and since uniformity of view and practice is not 

essential to the existence of the visible church, the Evangelical Presbyterian Church has chosen to 

leave this decision to the Spirit-guided consciences of particular congregations concerning the 

ordination of women as elders and deacons, and to the presbyteries concerning the ordination of 

women as ministers.”1  

The best way to understand the biblical support for the EPC stance on the ordination of 

women is to look at Paul’s understanding of the role of women in church leadership. Throughout 

the Old Testament God raised up women leaders like Miriam and Deborah to lead his people, but 

most people turn to Paul when it comes to Christian women and leadership. 

The most famous scripture used against the ordination of women is 1 Corinthians 14: 34-

35 “Women should remain silent in the church. They are not allowed to speak, but must be in 

submission, as the law says. If they want to inquire about something, they should ask their own 

husbands at home; for it is disgraceful for a woman to speak in the church.” Taken alone, it seems 

very clear that Paul does not allow women to speak, let alone hold an office, in the church. 

However, we need to put these verses back into the proper context. 1 Corinthians was a letter 

which “revolves around the theme of problems in the church with respect to Christian conduct.”1 

Paul’s writing still stands today for the edification for all generations but we cannot proof text 

one scripture to fit our agenda. When we read 1 Corinthians 14:34-35, we see that Paul is not 

arguing against women in ministry, but rather women who would disrupt the teachings of the 

apostles. In chapter 14 Paul is writing about good order in worship, including to holding 

questions and comments about the teachings until after service. The women of Corinth had a 

problem controlling themselves and needed to be put in their place. 

Paul however was very progressive when it came to women in the church. In Romans 16 

he lists at least nine women who he considered, “women who work hard in the Lord.” The most 

significant was Phoebe (vs.1-2) who was a deacon in Cenchreae and was probably the one who 

carried the letter to the Romans. Now, this doesn’t mean she was just a postal worker. In Roman 

culture messengers were given letters to deliver, expected to read them and be able to answer any 

questions regarding the message. The modern day equivalent of this is the preacher who reads the 

word of God and is able to proclaim its message to the people in the sermon. Phoebe was a 

deacon and a preacher. 

In Acts 2:17-21 Peter quotes the prophet Joel who foretold of the Holy Spirit coming upon 

all believers including women. And so, when we talk about the ordination of women (or men) we 

need to check our personal opinions against the spiritual evidence in that person’s life: Is s/he 

living a life of faithfulness to the gospel of Jesus Christ?  
 

Continued on page 3 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO….. 
     Abigail Wood who won several 

awards during the Hunter/Jumper Horse 

Show at Triple Creek Farm on Saturday, 

February 17.  In the Maiden Division,  

SECRETARY 

 
 

Cindy Lynch is available Monday through Friday 

from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm.  Please send your bulletin 

prayer requests, updates, announcements, email 

distribution additions/deletions or other messages 

for broadcast via email to the congregation to: 

ppchurchsecretary@gmail.com 

or call the office number, 919-894-4063. 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Elder Contact Information 

 

 
 

David Collier – Personnel 

davidcollier123@yahoo.com 

  

Kevin Creech – Christian Education 

kmocreech@gmail.com 

  

Vickie Faircloth – Worship  

vickiefaircloth@yahoo.com 

  

Carolyn Johnson – Congregational Care 

cmoorejohnson2012@gmail.com 

  

John Kopanski – Mission & Outreach 

jkopanski@live.com 

  

Scott Martin – Long Range Planning 

19smartin69@gmail.com 

  

Steve Newnam - Property        

bigfoot15@embarqmail.com 

  

Sam Stephenson - Finance       

samuelstephenson@me.com 

  

Donna Stolle - Fellowship           

dms6330@gmail.com 

  

Reverend Nadia Stropich 

nstropich@hotmail.com 

 

Rev. Nadia Stropich 

nstropich@hotmail.com 
 
 
 
 

 
Cont’d from page 2 

 

 

Does s/he submit to the authority of the 

church? Does s/he have the gifting necessary to 

be a spiritual as well as administrative leader in 

the church? Does s/he embody the spirit of the 

law found in 1 Timothy regarding the role of 

elders and deacons? Because at the end of the 

day, “The Lord does not look at the things people 

look at. People look at the outward appearance, 

but the Lord looks at the heart.”  

(1 Samuel 16:7) 
 

 
 

1 www.epc.org/downloads 
1 EPC Position Paper on the Ordination of Women  
http://epcoga.wpengine.com/wp-content/uploads/Files/1-Who-
We-Are/B-About-The-EPC/Position-Papers/PositionPaper-
OrdinationOfWomen.pdf Accessed: February 13, 2020 
1 NIV Study Bible Zondervan Publishing Grand Rapids, MI 2011 
page 1921 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.epc.org/
http://epcoga.wpengine.com/wp-content/uploads/Files/1-Who-We-Are/B-About-The-EPC/Position-Papers/PositionPaper-OrdinationOfWomen.pdf
http://epcoga.wpengine.com/wp-content/uploads/Files/1-Who-We-Are/B-About-The-EPC/Position-Papers/PositionPaper-OrdinationOfWomen.pdf
http://epcoga.wpengine.com/wp-content/uploads/Files/1-Who-We-Are/B-About-The-EPC/Position-Papers/PositionPaper-OrdinationOfWomen.pdf
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FELLOWSHIP TIME REMINDER 

 
 

The Fellowship Committee would like to 
thank the groups who have volunteered for 
Fellowship time this year. 
  

The Fellowship Committee wants to extend 
an invitation to anyone or group if they 
would like to volunteer for the fourth 
Sunday this year to please contact Donna 
Stolle at 214-6698 or   
Dms6330@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Prayer Shawls Available 
 

The Congregational Care Committee 
supplies Prayer Shawls for anyone who may 
be in need of physical warmth during the 
Worship Service. The shawls are located in the 
Narthex.  
 

* After the service, please leave the used shawl on the 
end of the pew - they are cleaned after each use. 

 

 
 
 

Men’s Fellowship Group Assistance 
 
 

Small chores & household assistance is available by the Men's Fellowship Group. 

To schedule, contact Eric Faircloth at ericfaircloth@embarqmail.com, or 919-201-2696. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

FELLOWSHIP HALL POLICY 
 

If you would like to request to use either of our Fellowship Halls, Sanctuary or Class Rooms, you will be required 

to complete a form and the approval will come from the Session. This will apply to all requests. Requests need to 

be made through the church office with Cindy Lynch, Secretary (it will be marked as “Reserved” until approval is 

made at which time she will change “Reserved” to “Approved” on the Calendar), or Donna Stolle. If you have 

questions on this policy please contact Donna Stolle at 214-6698 or Dms6330@gmail.com 

 

 
 
 
 

 

If there are members of the congregation or regular attendees that would like a member of the 

Congregational Care Committee to visit with them, please get that information to Carolyn Johnson at 

cmoorejohnson2012@gmail.com 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

mailto:Dms6330@gmail.com
mailto:ericfaircloth@embarqmail.com
mailto:Dms6330@gmail.com
mailto:cmoorejohnson2012@gmail.com
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Fellowship & Fitness Group 
 
 

The Fellowship and Fitness Walking 

Group invites you to do something 

healthy for yourself and walk with us. 

We end each meeting in prayer for our 

church family and each other. Meetings 

are Wednesday and Friday, 10:00 a.m. in 

the UFH and PPC Parking Lots. 
      

All are welcome! 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 
 

The Chapter of Presbyterian Women’s 
Day Circle will meet on Tuesday, March 
17 at 10:00 am in the Upper Fellowship 
Hall.  
 

The Presbyterian Women’s Evening 
Circle will meet on Tuesday, March 17 at 
7:00 pm in the Lower Fellowship Hall.  
 

Come join us! 
 
 

 

 
 

 

                         M&O 
   

 

 The Universal Assisted  
Living Visit 

 

 is on Tuesday, March 10 at 1:00 pm.  

 
M&O Committee Meeting 

 

Is Monday, March 23, at 11:00 am 
 

 

 
 
 

 

SENIOR CITIZEN LUNCHEON 
 

The Senior Luncheon for March 10th will 
be held at Pleasant Grove Missionary 
Baptist Church at noon.  If you plan to go, 
please let Margie Taylor know at 919-207-
0149 or margieataylor@aol.com.  We need 
to let them know by Wednesday so that 
they know how much food to prepare.  
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

mailto:margieataylor@aol.com
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  CARD MINISTRY  
 
 

The PPC Card Ministry will meet on  
Tuesday, March 3 at 10:00 am in the 

Upper Fellowship Hall. 
 
 

The Card Ministry Prep Team I will 
meet at LaVette Morgan’s home at 

1:00 on Thursday, March 26. 
 
 

 

PPC KIDZ 
Program for 2020 

 
 

The “PPC KIDZ” program meets 

several times throughout the year, 

typically once a month. Check the PPC 

Calendar for more details on days and 

dates! This program is specifically 

designed for children ages Preschool 

(and fully potty trained) through 5th 

grade. This is an interactive program 

that includes a lesson, team building 

skill and mission activity. The program 

time is from 4:00 pm till 5:30 pm 

usually, and a light snack will be 

provided. We will meet in the UFH and 

then be dismissed to our classroom or 

activity. If you have any questions 

please see Vickie Faircloth or a member 

of Providence CCE.   All are welcome! 
 
 
 

COME JOIN THE FUN IN MARCH ON  
MARCH 3 AND 17 AT 5:00 PM  

 

LOGOS (“The Word”) is a four-part Sunday 
evening ministry for young people ages 3 years 
old through grade 12. Every first and third Sunday 
evening of the month from 5:00 – 7:00 pm, we will 
study the Bible, learn practical skills  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Let's get cooking! 
 

PPC Cooking Class 
 

 

There is no set format to present your recipe. The presenters can give out samples, but it isn’t 

required. Come and learn a new recipe in a relaxed, fun atmosphere!  
 

We are still looking for cooks to share recipes for the 1st Tuesday of the months of June through 

December. If you are willing to present, please contact Donna Walker via text 910-985-1717 or 

email 47dwalker@gmail.com.   
 

Tuesday, March 3rd Miriam Lambert will present the preparation of her vegetable casserole. 
Tuesday, April 7th Wendy Stephenson will prepare and present her Oyster Stew (or Salmon Stew – 

same base), and Tuesday, May 5th Rev. Nadia Stropich will present her Chocolate Chip Cookies.  
 

Please join us and enter through the kitchen door. 

 
 

mailto:47dwalker@gmail.com
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CHICKEN PASTRY FUNDRAISER 2020 

 

Chicken Pastry & Silent Auction 

Including: Bake Sale & Craft Corner 
 

CPSA takes place on the third Friday each March.  -- This year 

it will be March 20th, 11:00am-7:00pm.   
 

Calling all Cooks, Bakers, Culinary Experts and Apprentices!  -- Baked goods 

and other kitchen treats are big sellers.  We are looking for donations of your 

favorite foods: cakes, pies, cookies, candy, snacks, jelly, pickles, brownies, 

etc.  Pound cakes are popular; sold whole and as half cakes.  You can donate 

in/on containers ready-to-eat, or provide a certificate for folks to purchase as a 

"Make on Request" item.  Surprise us with something new and different!  We 

appreciate all donations.  Sign-up sheets will be available until the week of 

March 20th in the Upper Fellowship Hall 
 

Crafters and Creators, Bring It!  -- There will be a "Craft Corner" to showcase 

your handiwork.  Do you knit, crochet, make jewelry?  Are you a woodworker, 

potter, weaver, painter or paper artist?  Whatever your talent we would be glad 

to display and sell your donations. 
 

Volunteers Needed, Loved, Appreciated, Needed, Worshipped, Adored, 

Needed!  If you've been at PPC, for even just one year, you know the labor and 

energy it takes to coordinate and execute any one of our three main fundraisers 

(CPSA, Fish Fry, and Youth BBQ).  It takes all of us.  Think you are burned 

out, or want to do something different this year?  Instead of signing up for one 

area for one large block of time, consider signing up in different areas for 

smaller blocks of time.  You can mix up the different tasks--you get the pleasure 

of enjoying the company of different fellow-volunteers at different 

stations.  Whatever you can do and can sign up for, your participation is truly 

appreciated, and we know you will have fun working with PPC family.  Sign-up 

sheets are available in the UFH."  
 

If you have any questions regarding the Bake Sale and Craft Corner, you can 

contact Wendy Stephenson at 919-894-2822, or <wendystephenson@me.com>. 
 

Any questions about the rest of CPSA, you can contact Donna Stolle at 860-214-

6698, <dmstolle6330@gmail.com>.  
 

Thank you in advance to everyone considering making material donations, 

signing up to serve the day of the event, and to those whose sleeves are already 

rolled-up and knocking this stuff out! 
 

 

mailto:wendystephenson@me.com
mailto:dmstolle6330@gmail.com
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Providence Women’s March Outing 
 

Come join us for Movie Day 
 

"War Room" 
 

Saturday, March 7 
 

1:00 pm in the Providence Youth Center 

War Room is a compelling, faith-based drama about the power prayer can 

have on marriages and parenting and a vivid reminder that prayer is a 

powerful weapon. Popcorn provided! 
 

Please let Cathy Simmons know if you plan to attend. 

 Email cesimmons112@gmail.com or call 919-275-4399. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Providence Women’s April Outing:  All Women are invited for another fun "B-I-N-G-O" day 

on Saturday, April 25 at 1:00 pm in the Upper Fellowship Hall.  Please join us for fellowship, laughs, 

prizes and snacks.  Please let Cathy Simmons know if you plan to attend. Email 

cesimmons112@gmail.com or call 919-275-4399.  

 

 

 

 

PRAYER SHAWL CIRCLE 
 

Prayer Shawl Circle - Is taking a break.  We will reconvene next September. 
 

We will meet in Sept and Oct 2020, and then again Jan, Feb, Mar, Apr and May 2021.  Until then, 

contact Donna Stolle if you are interested in participating in a crochet/knit "crazy lapghan."  Donna 

Stolle <dms6330@gmail.com> or 860-214-6698. 
 

 

mailto:dms6330@gmail.com
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Donation Option  

 
Providence can accept 

donations of stocks and other 
securities.   

 

To make a donation or obtain 
more information, please 

contact Ann Benson, Collections 
Treasurer.  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 Flowers for 2020    

If you are interested in providing flowers to adorn our sanctuary on any given Sunday in 2020, please see 
the sign-up sheet in the "bulletin board alley."  Beth Pickens has been our Flower Coordinator for many 

years.  Where someone has signed up to purchase flowers, Beth calls that person (that week), to remind 
them to call the florist and place their order.  Your message regarding the celebration for which the flowers 
were purchased will be included in the header of the printed bulletin on that Sunday.  At the end of worship 
service that day you are free to then take your flowers home. Contact Beth Pickens at 919-697-5663, or at 
<bpickens80@gmail.com> for help or further information.  Thank you to all who participate in this ministry 

that contributes to the beauty of our sanctuary! 

 
 

The Book of Order 

of 

THE EVANGELICAL PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH (EPC) 
The Book of Government 

The Book of Discipline 

The Book of Worship 

2018-2019 

                                                                                                                 

Now Available On PPC Website  http://www.providencepresb.org/ 

Look for link “EPC BOOK OF ORDER” 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Food Pantry  
 

Please bring your food donations for these worthy ministries 
and place them in the blue bins near the foyer doors leading 
into the Upper Fellowship Hall. While all donations are 
appreciated, the most buddies needed items are given below. 
Backpack Most Needed items: 
1)  individual serving/packets of 100% fruit juice  
2)  fruit cups (applesauce, peaches, pears)  
3)  individual serving packets of oatmeal/grits 
4)  soup 
FOOD PANTRY MOST NEEDED ITEMS:  
1) sugar           2) sugar          3) paper towels   4) toilet paper 
5) clothes washing detergent    6) dish washing detergent 

                            
 
 
 

mailto:bpickens80@gmail.com
http://www.providencepresb.org/
http://www.providencepresb.org/Docs/EPCBookOfOrder2018-2019update20190402.pdf
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 Highli ght of M inute s of St ated S essio n M eeting F ebrua ry 10 , 2020 

Pastor Nadia addressed a re port from a member regarding Rev. Jim Davis having accepted a call to a church in 
South Carolina.  A motion was approved to allow Rev. Davis until Monday, February 17, to officially inform 

Providence regarding the terms of his new call as required by the Dissolution Agreement.  [Update: Rev. Davis 

contacted Sam Stephenson on February 11, 2020 to inform Providence that he will begin a new call on April 1, 

2020.] 

Open and Actionable Items 
Presentation by Grimes Land Services - Session heard a proposal by Michael Grimes, representative of the 

McGee’s Crossroads Water District (WD).  The WD plans an expansion of its infrastructure to better serve its 

customers. The WD requests the purchase a permanent easement on the corner of Old Stage and Highway 210 

(approximately 16’ by 66’).  The WD asks for a second temporary easement to stage equipment during the 

project.  The WD offered $5,975.00 to purchase the permanent easement.  The project’s start and end dates are 

not known. The WD agrees to restore Providence property to its original condition.  Providence will retain 

ownership of the property. Session approved a motion to allow the purchase of the easement and to apply the 

full amount to the principle of the mortgage.   

Finance – Copies of the January financial report were reviewed.  Funds from the sale of a stock donation were 

moved the Money Market Account, raising it to $188,542.80.  The funds from the sale of the stock will be 

used to reduce the loan principle once loan refinancing discussions are completed.  Donations in January were 

strong, due in part to a member’s yearly tithe having been received as one donation and the receipt of $10,000 

from the Johnston County Board of Elections.   

Gifts totaling $6,100 were received into the Development Fund to retire the debt owed to New Hope 

Presbytery.  Notable figures in the January report include: 

Loan Balance of $815,859.30 

Checking Account Balance  ................................................. $78,248.76 

 General Fund Balance  ............................................. $16,276.01 

 Designated Fund Balance  ........................................ $61,972.75 

General Fund Additions General Fund Expenses 
January 2020 $37,768.29 $31,947.34 

Year to Date $37,768.29 $31,947.34 

Old Business 
S.W.O.T. – Pastor Nadia led a review of the responses she received from Session identifying Providence’s 

strengths, weaknesses, opportunities, and threats.  After the review, Session was asked, “What is God’s vision 

for our church?”  The response was, “The Great Commission.”  Several thoughts were shared on how to 

achieve the vision. Focus was mostly on the question of how to accommodate more people during worship.  

Session will meet at a later date to more fully discuss the subject.   

Johnston Count Board of Elections Rental Money – A motion put forward by the sub-committee 
was approved, giving Session jurisdiction to decide the best use for the funds.  No decision was made. 

New Business 
Children’s Christian Education – A motion was approved to use Rocky Railway by Group as the 2020 VBS 

theme and curriculum.  A motion was approved to permanent cancel Children’s Worship on Mother’s Day 

and Father’s Day. 

Next Stated Session meeting will be held March 9, 2020 at 7pm. 
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Our Christian Sympathies are extended to the families and friends 

who lost loved ones this past month. 

Lucy Harris, sister of Nathan Dry 

Prayer List of Joys and Concerns 

Members of the Providence Family in Long-Term Care: 

Marilyn Johnson at Barbour Court Nursing in Smithfield; Bobbie Langdon at Highland Village in Cary. 

Persons Living with Cancer, including: 

Sherry Baker, friend of Laura Langdon; Joanne Boyle, Bob Zattiero’s niece; Lisa Bradshaw, member of the 

community; Sherri Cox, friend of Carolyn Johnson; Becky Hall, friend of Carolyn Johnson; Jerry Hall, 
extended family of Wendy Stephenson; Ann Hargis, community;  Jamie Harris, friend of Andrea Jones; 

Consuelo Hawkins, Joe Hawkins’ mother; Norman Nelms, brother of Tom Nelms; David Ryan, coworker of 

John Pickens; Tim Scarborough, friend of Wade and Carolyn Johnson; Abby Stanley, coworker of John 
Pickens; Randy Stephenson, Jon Nooney’s cousin; Debbie Sturgis, member. 

Persons with Ongoing Health Concerns, including: 

Nancy Allen, Sheila Dupree’s mom; H. A. Andrews, father of Andrea Jones; Lauren Collier Bellissimo and 

family, members; Worth Bowman, member; Patricia Chapin, friend of Carolyn Johnson; Larry Creech, 
Father of Kevin Creech; Pamela Collier, member; Elise Corona, daughter of a friend of Sue Bryant; Barbara 

Ellis, mother of Georgeanna Phillips; Charles (Chic) and Mary Lou Folkman, friends of Providence; David 

Guss, cousin of Andrea Jones; John Harris, friend of Andrea Jones; Brian Johnson, cousin of Don Dupree; 

Harley Kremer, Andrea Jones niece; Bill McClandless, friend of Bob Zattiero; Nancy Nelms, member; Judy 

Nemeth, friend of Miriam Lambert; Mary Tyler Nordan, daughter of Tyler and Natalie Nordan; Ed & Lou 

Penny; members; Wanda Presnell, friend of Beth Wolak; Caleb Reese, cousin of Andrea Jones; Stephen 

Southers, community; Ann King Stephenson, member; Charles Tadlock; friend of Pamela Collier; Joy 

Wellons, Brandon Mott’s mother-in-law and Eva Younts, Nadine Reed’s Aunt.  

For Our Nation and Our World, including: 

The governments of the world, our school and church safety, our military, and first responders. 
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Pastor 
Rev. Nadia Stropich 

Session 

Class of 2020 
       Kevin Creech – Christian Education 

       David Collier – Personnel 
Steve Newnam – Property 

Class of 2021 
Carolyn Johnson – Congregational Care 

Sam Stephenson – Financial 
Scott Martin – Long Range Planning 

Class of 2022 
Donna Stolle - Fellowship 

John Kopanski – Mission & Outreach 
Vickie Faircloth – Worship 

Church Staff 

Custodial  
Ray and Jamone Johnson 

Music Director/ Organist/Pianist 
Brittany Jones 

Pianist       
Angie Searcy 

Secretary 
Cindy Lynch 

Accounting Treasurer 
Sam Stephenson 

    Collections Treasurer 
Ann Benson  

Newsletter 
Cindy Lynch 

Sunday School Superintendent 
Kristy Stephenson 

 Website 

David Nelms     

Birthdays & Anniversaries 

March Anniversaries 

8 Tom and Nancy Nelms 
14 Robbie and Stephanie Wood 
26 Bob and Carolyn Zattiero 

March Birthdays 

2 Linda Jackson 
Graycen Murray 
Debra Sturgis 

3 Lorie Smith 
5 Courtney Walton 
7 Melvin Langdon 
8 Sandra Lordi 
11 Riley Lynn Nordan 
13 Barbie Frickman 
16 Mac Jones 
19 Harris Bagley  
20 Abbey Walton 
22 Jarrett Cross 

Jack Sherrill 
27 Marilyn Johnson 

Travis Jones  
29 Jane Pickens 
30 Steve Nordan  
31 Nadia DeJesus 
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MARCH EVENTS AND SCHEDULES 

ACOLYTE  
1 William Stephenson 
8 Landon Gilbert 

15 William Stephenson 
22 Gavin Annis 
29 Meadow Creech 

CHILDREN’S WORSHIP 

1 Kristy and Chris Stephenson 

8 Stephanie Whitley and Haley Jones 

15 Allison and Ryan Nelms 

22 Kristy and Chris Stephenson 

   29 Stephanie Whitley and Annah Creech 

LAY READERS 
1 Wendy Stephenson 
8 Beth Wolak 

15 Jeff Wood 
22 Mary Ann Booth 
29 David Collier 

NURSERY 
    1 Allison and Ryan Nelms 
    8  Kristy and Chris Stephenson 
  15 Elaine Wood and Lily Martin 
  22 Annah and Kevin Creech 
  29 Andrea and Richard Jones 

USHERS 

1 
David Collier, Kevin Creech and 

Ronnie Creech (Back) 

8 
John Daniel, Don Dupree and  

Eric Faircloth (Back) 

15 
Atlee Roberts, Richard Jones and 

John Kopanski (Back) 

22 
Wayne Lamm, Scott Martin and  

David Nelms (Back) 

   29 
Ryan Nelms, Joseph Phillips and  

Atlee Roberts (Back) 

ELDER  
Carolyn Johnson 

GREETERS  
Pete Booth and Donna Stolle 

SECURITY 
Kent Walton 

March Upcoming Events 

Mar 1 Communion Sunday 

Mar 3 Card Ministry 10:00 am UFH 

PPC Cooking Group, 6:30 pm in the Kitchen 

Mar 4 Fellowship & Fitness Group 10:00 am 

Adult Choir Rehearsal 7:30 pm 

Mar 5 Congregational Care Meeting UFH 7:00 pm 

Mar 6 Fellowship & Fitness Group 10:00 am 

Mar 7 “Iron Sharpens Iron” Men’s Conference 

PPC Women’s “War Room” Movie 1:00 

Mar 8 Sunday Worship  

Daylight Savings Time – Spring forward! 

Mar 9 Session Meeting 7:00 pm 

Mar 10 Senior Luncheon at Pleasant Grove Baptist 

Church at 12 Noon 

M&O Universal Health Care Visit 1:00 pm 

Mar 11 Fellowship &Fitness Group, 10:00 am 

Adult Choir Rehearsal 7:30 pm 

Mar 13 Fellowship & Fitness Group 10:00 am 

Mar 15 Sunday Worship 

Mar 16 CPSA Prep in the UFH through March 19 

Mar 17 Presbyterian Women Circle Meetings: 

Day Circle Meeting 10:00 am UFH 

Night Circle Meeting 7:00 pm UFH 

Mar 18 Fellowship & Fitness Group 10:00 am 

Adult Choir Rehearsal 7:30 pm 

Mar 20 Chicken Pastry, Silent Auction & Bake/Craft 

Sale Fundraiser from 11:00 am – 7:00 pm 

Mar 22 Sunday Worship 

PPC Men’s meeting 7:30 am in the UFH 

PPC KIDZ meet off site – see details 

Mar 23 Mission & Outreach Comm. Mtg. 11:00 am 

Newsletter deadline 

Mar 25 Fellowship & Fitness Group 10:00 am 

Adult Choir Rehearsal 7:30 pm 

Mar 26 Card Prep Team II meet 1:00 pm, at LaVette 

Morgan’s Home 

Mar 27 Fellowship & Fitness Group 10:00 am 

Mar 29 Sunday Worship 


